Conservation Commission July 3,2014
Memorial Building 7:00 p.m.

Note: These minutes are to be considered draft minutes until approved by the Conservation
Commission.

The meeting was called to order at 7:04 p.m. by Bruce Allen.

Members present: Bruce Allen, Daphne Klein, Cynthia Bruss. Also present: George McCusker,
Selectmen’s representative.

Because there was not a quorum, Bruce stated that this would be a discussion-only meeting, with no
votes taken. Approval of the June minutes was deferred until the next meeting.

McDaniels Marsh: Cynthia reported that there has been no further word from Fish and Game
regarding the cutting they intend to do near the dam.

Brooks Lot: Daphne put up two boundary markers at the boundaries along the Class 6 road and put
up the sign near the old foundations.

Outreach:
= Old Home Day: Bruce has reserved a space for the CC table. Bruce will bring the handouts,
sign, and crabapple saplings. Jane will bring the furs from Fish and Game. Cynthia and
Daphne will bring a photo display of places in Springfield for people to try to identify.
= Kearsarge Regional High School community service opportunities with the CC: Cynthia
is waiting to hear back from the high school about what would be involved if a student wished
to do a community service with the CC.

Other business:

* Bruce heard from the SRKGreenway that there will be a trail maintenance day on Tuesday,
7/22, working on the Kidder Brook trail starting at Twin Lake Villa. The CC is not co-
sponsoring this event.

= George reported on recent Planning and Zoning Board meetings. See the minutes of these
meetings for details. He also reported that the town website is moving forward. The goal is
for the website to be up and running by August.

The meeting ended at 8:00 pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Daphne Klein
Secretary



